MTMBC Fast Electric News, Results and Report

Round 1 of the 2025 Championship

Rounds 1 of the 2025 Championship was held on the 22nd March 2025.The champion positions can
be found on the MTMBC website.

Turnout was good with at least six to seven boats racing in each class. It was a really exciting day.
The weather was a bit cool but surely as it continues to warm in the coming months we should have a
few more racers taking part.

A visual inspection of the race course from the bank showed that it was clear of weed and here’s
holding thumbs that things continue in this vein for the rest of the season.

With the race course being clear and all racers present we made a sharp start at 10 o’clock and had
completed all the races by 2 o’clock even allowing for a fairly normal lunch break and the presentation
of the trophies to the winners of the 2024 championship.

Otherwise a really good day's racing was had despite a few bumps here and there things went off
without a hitch.

Many thanks to all who helped with race control and scoring.

Full race results for round 1 where as follows:

CLUB 500 F600B

POS NAME LAPS [TIME POS NAME LAPS TIME
1 EDWIN S 18 26 1 LEOD 27 66

2 WIKI D 17 46 2 WIKI D 26 10

3 LEOD 16 34 3 EDWIN S 26 25

4 TONY S 15 16 4 ALAN B 23 45

5 MIKE D 15 42 5 MIKE D 22 52

6 ALAN B 11 27 6 TONY S 16 28
WACKY MONO1

POS NAME LAPS |TIME POS NAME LAPS TIME
1 BILLC 43 22 1 BILLC 55 24

2 BARRY E 43 25 2 STEVE G 51 24

3 LEOD 39 17 3 LEOD 50 11

4 STEVE G 30 5 4 EDWIN S 48 19

5 PAUL G 20 0 5 PAUL G 47 20

6 6 BARRY E 43 49

7 7 JASON C-W 8 0

Yet once again there was some really good close racing in all classes and this should make for some
really competitive racing for the balance of the season.

Paul Garson



